*RESPONSE TO 7/16/18 HAWKINS LETTER

Tracy, Mary

From: Jennings, Cindy

Sent: Wednesday, September 5, 2018 2:29 PM

To: Hinchcliffe, Shannon

Subject: FW: N. Hawkins Letter of July 16, 2018 Re LLLT Expansion

From: Bill Pickett [mailto:Bill@wdpickett-law.com]

Sent: Tuesday, July 17, 2018 8:16 PM

To: Fairhurst, Justice Mary <Mary.Fairhurst@courts.wa.gov>; Madsen, Justice Barbara A. <J_B.Madsen@courts.wa.gov>;
Johnson, Justice Charles W. <Charles.Johnson@courts.wa.gov>; Wiggins, Justice Charles
<Charles.Wiggins@courts.wa.gov>; Stephens, Justice Debra L. <Debra.Stephens@courts.wa.gov>; Fairhurst, Justice Mary
<Mary.Fairhurst@courts.wa.gov>; Yu, Justice Mary <Mary.Yu@courts.wa.gov>; Gonzalez, Steve
<J_S.Gonzalez@courts.wa.gov>; Owens, Justice Susan <Susan.Owens@courts.wa.gov>; Gordon McCloud, Justice Sheryl
<J_S.GordonMcCloud@courts.wa.gov>

Cc: Paula Littlewood <PaulaL@wsba.org>; Steve Crossland <steve @crosslandlaw.net>; Nancy Hawkins
<nhawkins@seanet.com> .

Subject: N. Hawkins Letter of July 16, 2018 Re LLLT Expansion

Dear Chief Justice and Justices of the Washington Supreme Court,

| am compelled to respond to attorney Nancy Hawkins’ letter to you regarding enhancements for the Limited License
Legal Technician (LLLT) license, dated July 16, 2018. While much of the letter is based on Ms. Hawkins’ personal opinion
about the enhancements, | want to set the record straight on several points:

e The March 7 meeting with Governor Inslee was the annual meeting that the Executive Director, WSBA President,
and WSBA President-Elect hold with the Governor in conjunction with the board’s yearly meeting in Olympia.
-The full board is informed about the meeting and what is discussed. The first issue Gov. Inslee raised this year
was immigration and the legal profession’s role in finding solutions; as the Court is aware, immigration has been
discussed as a possible practice area for LLLTs since the early 2000s.

e With respect to Executive Director Littlewood and Washington Supreme Court LLLT Board Chair Steve Crossland,
travel to other jurisdictions and organizations to speak about the LLLT license were by invitation, and no WSBA
funds were used to pay for travel.

Please let me know if you would like additional information on anything noted in Ms. Hawkins’ letter.

Peace,
Bill Pickett, WSBA President

Bill Pickett

Trial Lawyer

The Pickett Law Firm

917 Triple Crown Way, Suite 100
Yakima, WA. 98908

Phone: 509-972-1825

Fax: 509-972-1826

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE



This message and any attachments are confidential, may contain privileged information, and are intended solely for the recipient named above. If you are not the
intended recipient, or an authorized agent for the recipient, you are notified that any review, distribution, dissemination or copying is prohibited. If you have received
this message in error, you should notify the sender by return email and delete the message from your computer system.



